TOWN PLANNING COMMISION MEETING
AUGUST 2ND,  2021   7 PM
TOWN MUNICIPAL CENTER
Agendas were posted at the Municipal Center, and on website- townoftexas.com.  Agendas were also sent to Town Board members, Planning members and interested citizens by email.
Meeting was called to order by Paul Anderson, Chair.
Minutes were read by the Clerk. Motion by Tom to approve as read.  Second by Keith and carried.
Town Board Chair had no special report.
Planning Commission Chair Paul said that Duane did get the check for permit from Fehl/Fischer
Clerk reported that the Marathon County Conservation, Planning and Zoning Department has a new director from Colorado.
Duane Dittmar did not have any new permits but has been discussing a permit for Hiles on O’Brien Road.  
Any other issues-Duane should check out shed on 235630 County Road W with no permit and possibly on Railroad right of way.
Duane reviewed the Zoning Ordinance.  He says the wording in 17.12 requires a permit for any construction or relocation with a value of $500.  This means Seth Graykowski for former Narron property should have a permit.
Time frame for permits need to be discussed.  Scott Cleveland did not attend.  He had told the Town Chair that he would be there in July.
Duane discussed the ordinance more with the members.  He feels that the current wording would include any construction or reconstruction over $500 which could include roofing, windows, interior changes.  He is not willing to try to keep track of all of that.  With further discussion, a recommendation of a permit for external structural changes or expansion of any building as these could infringe on zoning requirements.  More discussion will follow with other recommended changes to the ordinance, including language for tiny homes and parking in 
Industrial lots.   Any change requires a public hearing prior to adoption.
Town Board Chair questioned emergency disaster damages and whether a permit is required.  The Board said yes a permit is required without a charge unless it is being replaced with a larger building.  Change in the structure would require the normal fee.
Surveyor Gary Kreuger sent a CSM for review.  After discussion, Tom moved to approve and Keith seconded the motion and it carried.  After the original is completed, either Paul or Delmar can sign for the Town
Motion to adjourn by Keith.  Second by Tom and carried.
Lorraine I Beyersdorff, Town of Texas Clerk. 
